

Academics | Activities | Service | Leadership

Date: January 13, 20	15
Topic: Personnel	
Resignations:	
<u>Leave of Absence</u> : Audra Cronauer:	Requesting to extend medical leave until the end of 2015-2016 school year.
Employment: Joshua Cain:	Hired as bus driver for district effective January 7, 2016. Mr. Cain will replace Mrs. Cerveny.
Retirement:	

Dear Oregon CUSD School Board Members,

I am writing to request a maternity leave extension for the remainder of the 2015-2016 school year. I am requesting an extended leave so I can take care of my son's health needs. He was born with a large hole in his diaphragm on November 19, 2015, which required surgery nine days later. This defect also caused his lungs not to develop and pulmonary hypertension, because his intestines, liver, and stomach were in his chest cavity. We have been at the hospital since November 19, 2015, and have been living in temporary housing downtown as he recovers because his lungs need to grow. He will be at the children's hospital in Chicago for another month to six weeks at least. On January 3, 2016, his weakest lung collapsed, requiring him to be placed on additional support. When he finally is able to come home the doctors told us it is very likely that he will go home on oxygen, vital sensors, and still require a feeding tube. This will require me to be able to care for him around the clock until his lungs develop enough to breathe without any support. We have also been told that a simple cold for him could turn into pneumonia due to his fragile lungs and weak breathes. We cannot take the risk of him going to daycare and getting sick and I will need to monitor him and tend to his feeds. Please consider granting me an extension of leave through the end of this academic year so that I can care for my son.

Thank you,

Audra Cronauer

Date:

January 13, 2016

To:

Mr. Mahoney and Board of Education

From:

Robin Cerveny

Reason:

Recommendations

I want to recommend the following individual for positions in the transportation department:

**Josh Cain** as a full-time driver, replacing Robin Cerveny on the Rabbit Route. Josh's first day was Thursday, January 7, 2016.